Campbell County CARE Board
AGENDA

Regular Monthly Meeting -
Monday, June 14", 2021 @ 12:00 p.m.

Courthouse Chambers

OUR MISSION:

“Reduce poverty by allocating resources to support human service agencies.”

Meeting Minutes

e Approve May Minutes

Treasurer’s Report
e (CSBG Invoices — Alex
e County 1% Invoices — Alex
e Review of Special Account — Beth

Programmatic Review

e (Customer Satisfaction
e ROMA Progress
e CAPG60 Information

Unfinished Business
e Open Board Positions
o CARE Board Vacancy — Wright Appointed
e Social Media

New Business
e (Code of Conduct and Ethics, Conflict of Interest
e Audit
¢ YES House Open House-Thursday, June 24 4-6

Agency/Committee Updates

e Training Committee
o Strategic Planning

Upcoming Calendar Dates

e Next Board Meeting is July 12, 2021, at 12:00 p.m.

ADJOURN




Campbell County CARE Board

(Community, Advocacy, Resources, Education)

Date May 10, 2021

Present

Commissioner Bell X Jenna Waldner

L] Alex Berger X Crystal Helm
Richard Burton X Cris Schmitz

[J Michelle Geffre [J Vacant

Sandy Lenz Beth Raab, Liaison

The meeting was called to order by Richard Burton at 12:03 p.m. in the

Commissioner's Conference Room.

Meeting Minutes:

Meeting minutes for April were presented, and no changes were
noted. Jenna motioned to approve the minutes, as presented,
Cris seconded, the motion was voted on and passed
unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:

Beth presented the CSBG and County 1% invoices for April 2021
in Alex’s absence. Alex followed up with an email to the board
stating that he did not see any issues with this month’s invoicing.

Beth reported that Gillette Reproductive Health (GRH) and
Personal Frontiers (PFI) were both out of CSBG funds. When the
time comes, the Board will evaluate the remaining CSBG monies
among agencies on how to spend what is remaining.

CSBG Cares monies (2-year grant) housed at the CCS continues
to truck along. They are to work with Gillette Reproductive Health
on medical/dental funds. It was noted that perhaps we (the Board
and/or CCS) should get some ideas on how to get buy-in from the
clients being served with the CSBG Cares Act monies, as there is
no set amount currently per client.

County 1% funding agencies will get notified soon on their
remaining balances. CCS and PFI have expended all 1% funds.
Climb Wyoming has a negative budget line, so they will amend
their budget and transfer line items as seen fit, per Beth.

Agencies are complying well with Beth’s request for supporting
documents that she needs for all invoicing.

Special Account balance remains at $2,045.00.




Community Action Membership Renewal Invoice in the amount of
$830 was available, but the Board agreed that they would rather
see this money being spent by the CSBG agencies, and not the
Board. We will not renew this membership for FY22.

Cris motioned to approve the treasurer’s report, as presented,
Jenna seconded, the motion was voted on and passed
unanimously.

Old Business:

Vacancy:

The Board still has one vacancy remaining (Wright Appointed). If
anyone knows of anyone interested in this position, please send
them to Beth for an application.

New Business:

Board Job Descriptions and
Functions:

Richard gave a brief overview of the job descriptions/functions,
and expectations, as there are many new members on board.
This can be found in our CSBG Handbook on Page 20 or
included with the May agenda.

Public Hearing for CSBG
Applications/CSBG
Allocation and Application
Discussion:

A public hearing was held at 12:00 p.m. on May 10, 2021 for the
CSBG Agency applications, but there was no attendance from
the general public. The public hearing was advertised in the
Gillette News Record on May 8", 2021. CSBG applications are
due back to the state in approximately three weeks. Beth has
received applications from agencies and will follow up after the
meeting with the final award amount, agency requests, and how
much is needed for discretionary funding.

Customer Satisfaction Data
Review:

Beth has been working on a Customer Satisfaction Data Survey
for CSBG Agency clients. This is a requirement of the CSBG
grant. Beth will let the agencies use these surveys how they
deem appropriate within their organization for their clients, and
Beth will compile the responses. The survey has questions
related to how the agency is treating their clients. So far, Beth
has not received answers that are problematic.

Social Media:

The Campbell County policy on social media has changed, and
the CARE Board is now allowed to do more with our Facebook
page, as the Board sees fit. It was discussed whether we should
keep the current Facebook page, or if we should start brand new
and connect us to Campbell County. Social media is another
requirement of the CSBG grant, so this is a necessary
discussion. The CARE Board is in dire need of getting out there
to the general public of who we are and what we do. Jenna
volunteered to work on this endeavor and be our “social media

guru.” (Thank you, Jenna! ®))







